
 

 
Dear Spring Athletes: 
 
As you are aware, the Northeast-10 Conference Council of Presidents, following the 
recommendations of the NCAA and federal and state authorities, unanimously voted 
to suspend the remainder of spring 2020 sport seasons, including spring 
championships.  The decision is the responsible action to safeguard the health and 
well-being of our student-athletes and communities.  
 
Your disappointment and sorrow are shared by the Franklin Pierce community.  As 
student-athletes, you bring a vibrancy and energy to the campus that we all admire 
and treasure.  Personally, Greg and I are heartbroken we won’t be able to watch you 
and your teammates represent the University competitively this spring.  In particular, 
I would like to recognize our senior student-athletes for all the work and sweat they 
have poured into our programs and teams over the last four years, only to have their 
final senior season end prematurely.  I am also grateful to your coaches and the 
athletic department staff for their tireless efforts on your behalf. 
 
You continue to have the full support of our University community and all of Raven 
Nation.  We look forward to cheering you on from the stands just as soon as we can 
safely resume competition.  Thank you for your hard work, your passion, your 
leadership, and your continued dedication to making the Franklin Pierce community 
as strong and resilient as it is.  
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
President Mooney 

 
 


